
In September’s newsletter, I included a lengthy list of businesses that have come to our
city in the last 3 ½ years. It is a good size list with such a wide range of businesses. I
wanted to follow that list up with some explanation as to what the city’s role is when it
comes to bringing businesses into our borders. The city does not own the property, we
do not build businesses, and generally speaking, we do not restrict what types of
businesses can come into the city. There are zoning restrictions as to where and what
types of businesses can be brought to the city. Developers and landowners are the key to
getting businesses to come to the city. They want to sell property, build businesses, and
make a profit. I get a lot of questions such as, “Why doesn’t the city bring in an ‘insert
name here’ restaurant? Well, the answer is that the city doesn’t do that, the landowners
and developers do that. What we as a city are doing is making the proper zoning changes,
working with UDOT for access, and working with the developers and landowners to help
ensure that things are ready for them when a business comes to them and wants to build.
We also have partnerships with EDCutah, Weber County, and our neighboring cities to let
the business community know what our “inventory” of available land for development
comprises. 

Over the past several months, I have been trying to determine what “new” sit-down-style
restaurants have come to the Weber County Area. I could only think of a couple of new
buildings. I could think of a half dozen or so shifts from one building or city to another. I
wish that your favorite restaurant was building new buildings and expanding, especially
as our population continues to grow. However, the exact opposite is happening all across
the country. Many chain restaurants and locally grown mom-and-pop restaurants and
stores are struggling as online buying continues to grow. If you really want to help, next
time you don’t feel like cooking, don’t order it to go or door-dash it. Treat yourself and
your family to a nice sit-down meal at a restaurant. We need to consider our ever-shifting
habits and their long-term effect on businesses that we so desperately need to keep our
residential taxes low. 

I am committed to doing whatever it takes to ensure that Pleasant View remains the best
place to not only grow up, but the best place to grow old.  
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This is a reminder for those using the popular e-
bikes and e-scooters. The Pleasant View Police

Department has noticed an increase in their use.
These are fun and quick transportation for kids and
adults. We have noticed that bike and scooter riders

sometimes keep up with moving traffic, carelessly
go through stop signs, and ride on both sides of

roadways and sidewalks. Pleasant View City and the
Police Department want to caution riders to be safe

while riding the e-bikes and scooters to help
prevent serious accidents. A bike helmet or other
protective gear would help if an accident should

occur. Please use caution by stopping at stop signs,
yielding to pedestrians, not cutting in or out of

traffic, and avoiding excessive speed. Injuries could
be serious if an accident of any kind occurred. Keep
your equipment safe and locked up when not in use
because e-bikes and scooters are a high theft item.  

Chief Ryon Hadley 
Pleasant View Police Department

Reminder From the pleasant view policeReminder From the pleasant view police

departmentdepartment Basketball registration opens October 1st-31st! 

Boys’ grades 3-9 & co-ed 1st/2nd grade Season play: mid-
January through mid-March 

 
Register online @ pleasantviewcity.com

Basketball registrationBasketball registration

Come join Youth City Council and get involved with
fun community activities, civic engagement, amazing

retreats and much, much more. 

You can find the digital application at
pleasantviewcity.com under “I Want To –Apply For”

Our first meeting will be Thursday September 14th @
City Hall- 7:30 pm – JUST COME!

For more information, contact Councilmember Sara
Urry at (801) 737-0523 or

surry@pleasantviewcity.com. 

It's going to be an amazing year!

Calling all PV Youth 8th-12th grade!

Join the youth city councilJoin the youth city council

Homes and businesses built prior to 1991 may include
harmful materials, including lead, in the water main. The EPA
has mandated an audit of all (1990 and older) City-connected
water mains to check for potential lead exposure. Lines that

are not self-reported will require an on-site inspection by
Pleasant View City.

https://arcg.is/1aPP8K 
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